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OUR   FAITHFULNESS 
I will be loyal to the United Methodist Church and support  
it with my prayers, presence, gifts, service, and witness. 

SERVICE (Reminders) 
 

Ushers  
4/22—F.Bates, C.Biggs, S. 
Cook, R.Stewart, J.Taylor 
4/29—F.Bates, C.Biggs, 

S.Cook, R.Stewart, 
D.Thompson 

 

Greeter Ministry 
4/22—Jane Storey &  

Myra Melear 
4/29—Sue Godwin & 

Sandi Cook 
 

Trustee Door Duty 
April— Lillie Richards & 

Dennis Thompson 

 
 
 

Altar Guild 
April-Judy Lippmann,  

Lilli Richards, Jane Storey, 
Sue Watson 

 

Nursery (infant thru Pre-K) 
4/22—Betty Hannah &  

Evelyn Etris 
4/29—Bea Rogers &  

Lynda Wiggins  
 
 

Nursery for infants and pre-
school children is located 

downstairs.  

Fourth Sunday of Easter 
April 22, 2018 

 
 
 

Lectionary—     
Acts 4:5-12    Psalm 23 
1 John 3:16-24   John 10:11-18 

Pastor’s Page:     
 

The Sheep and The Shepherd 

Spiritual leadership is the leadership of the Good Shepherd. As Jesus says, good shepherds know their 
sheep, and their sheep know them (see John 10:14). There must be a true mutuality between shepherds 
and their sheep. Good leaders know their own, and their own know them. Between them is mutual trust, 
mutual openness, mutual care, and mutual love. To follow our leaders we cannot be afraid of them, and to 
lead our followers we need their encouragement and support. 

Jesus calls himself the Good Shepherd to show the great intimacy that must exist between leaders and 
those entrusted to them. Without such intimacy, leadership easily becomes oppressive and trusting 
fruitless.  

- Henri Nouwen - 

 
 

 

PRESENCE 
04/15/18    Sunday School — 30     Worship — 67 

GIFTS                        Weekly         Year-To-Date 
Total Annual Budget   $155,035.00     
Budget Needed—   $2,981.44     47,703.08  
Receipts—04/15/18     2,726.03     49,934.55 
Expenses—                                 43,783.64 
% of Budget spent—            28.24% 
Income vs. Expenses—                            6,150.91 

FAIRBURN UMC GOALS 
 

Presence in the community 

Vibrant worship 

Embrace diversity 

PRAYERS 
In the Hospital/Rehab 
JILL TURNER BAGLEY, daughter of Doodle and sister 
of Kay, Northeast Georgia Medical Center  JOHN 
DYSON, brother of Bill Dyson, Christian City 
DAVID SIMPSON, former member, hospital in Myrtle 
Beach   
At Home 
BERNICE ARTIGLERE, friend of Joyce Conner   
SARA BAKER   
MARIE BELLAH, moved to daughterôs home    
DAVID BIGGS   
THOMAS GANTT, friend of Lloy Henggeler   
 

THOSE ON OUR LONG-TERM PRAYER LIST 
(Published quarterly in the newsletter)  
 

Sympathy toé. 
...the family of Alfred Boyd, who passed away on 
Monday, April 16th. A funeral service will be held on 
Thursday, April 19, 2018 at 2:00 pm in the Chapel of 
Parrott Funeral Home. Visitation will begin at noon on 
Thursday and continue until the service begins. 
Interment will follow at Holly Hill Memorial Park. 
 



 

FAIRBURN UNITED METHODIST CHURCH                           

5 Washington Street 
Fairburn, GA 30213 

770-964-3393  
FAX: 770-964-7122 

Office Hours: M-T 9:00 am—4:00 pm 
Fri Closed 

EMAIL:  FairburnUMC@aol.com 
Visit us at www.fairburnumc.com 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  
 
 
Wed., May 2 
6:30 pm Choir Practice 
Sun., May 6 
12:00 pm Church Council Mtg.—L 
  Immediately following worship 
Tues., May 8  
  District Clergy Mtg. @ FUMC 
Mon., May 21 
11:00 am United Methodist Women—FH 
Mon., May 28 
  MEMORIAL DAY— 
  Office Closed 
Wed., May 30 
6:30 pm Choir Practice 
Mon., June 18 
11:00 am United Methodist Women—FH 

 

Church Staff 
 

Rev. Alvin Lingenfelter, Pastor 
   Carol Turner, Choir Director 
      Martha Emory & Lynda Wiggins, 
         Church Secretaries 

April 18, 2018 

UMW NEWS 
 

     UMW would like to again thank you for your 
support.  Donations from our Irish Stew Luncheon 
allowed us to send $200 to each of the following 
programs to support children: 
-United Methodist Childrenôs Home 
-Victory Program at the Baptist Childrenôs Home 
-Christian City Childrenôs Home 
 

                                                       Thank You 

NEWS FROM THE TRUSTEES 
 

Your FUMC Trustees have had quite a busy year so far 
and appreciate all your prayers and support of our 
efforts to be good stewards of our church property. 
 

Hereôs just a few things that have been keeping us busy: 
1. The MEETING HOUSE, which served us very well 

for many years, has not been used by us for quite 
some time.  Last year the church made the decision 
to sell this property, which is zoned ñO & I, Office 
and Industrialò which would be great for some type 
of business.  There has been some interest. 

2. The old, broken ICE MAKER has been removed.  
Our chest freezer can hold a lot of bags of fresh, 
clean ice as we need them. 

3. Weôre reviewing our CHURCH INSURANCE  to 
make sure weôre getting the most and best coverage 
for the least cost.  (And ñThe Disciplineò 
recommends this to be done annually.) 

4. The new REFRIGERATOR (òfreezerlessò kind) is 
in place and served us well for the luncheon this past 
Sunday. 

5. Our 23-year old BUS, which got a lot of use over the 
years, had not been used much lately. The  A/C had 
quit working and our ñbus teamò suggested that 
maybe our dear bus should be finding a new home.  
We have sold it to a United Methodist Church in 
Pine Mountain that has a growing youth group and 
would love to transport them in our ñold faithfulò 
bus!  How exciting! (This sale will save us about 
$1000 a year in auto insurance!) 

 

VOLUNTEERS!   Weôve had several wonderful 
volunteers who have done or are doing special tasks 
from our ñTo-Doò list—you may have noticed some of 
them or the tasks done.  (Thank you!)  If you would like 
to help with any tasks please let Lilli know and weôll 
assign your name to that item.  Hereôs just a few things 
on our current listò 
§ Pressure wash the sidewalks around the sanctuary.  

(A volunteer did our main steps last fall.) 
§ Sand and repaint the metal railings around the 

Sanctuary and going down the driveway to 
Fellowship Hall. 

§ Repair downspouts/drain at Washington Street 
entrance steps. 

§ Clean out cabinets in old belfry room. 
 

Even if you canôt take on an entire project, weôd be 
delighted to have volunteers take a little bit— many 
hands make light work. 
 

Again, thanks for your prayers and support.  Feel free to 
let us know of any areas that may need attention. 
 

Your FUMC Trustees:  Georgette Cooper 
(Chairperson), Lilli Richards (Vice-Chair), Dennis 
Thompson, Mark Watson, Kay Sheffield, Roger Johnson, 
John Taylor 

 

Annual Conference 2018  
Moving Toward Perfection 

 
The 2018 Session of the North Georgia Annual 
Conference will be June 12-14 at The Classic Center 
in Athens, Georgia. 

Congratulations to Caleb Hutchinson, cousin of 
our Carol Kitchens, for advancing on American Idol.  
Caleb in a native of Dallas, Ga. 

 

https://www.ngumc.org/eventdetail/5433127?month=6&year=2018&day=1&display=m
https://www.ngumc.org/eventdetail/5433127?month=6&year=2018&day=1&display=m

